Date: September 24, 2019

To: Town of Wilton planning board

On July 24, 2019 | met with Mr. Quinn and walked the area of his proposed
asphalt plant. During the walk through | explained to Mr. Quinn that we currently
house a 109ft aerial ladder truck which | feel is plenty long enough to reach the
height he is proposing. We also spoke about having enough of a water supply in
the event of a fire at his plant. He proceeded to show me a pond they have on site
approximately 750ft away from the proposed site.

| feel that this pond is large enough and deep enough to supply us with ample
water and he also advised me that they have the ability to pump water to the
pond from the brook through an already installed pipe system. | was also advised
by Mr. Quinn that this pond is kept full at all times and that they would not be
using the water from it to run the proposed plant.

In ending | cannot see any problems from the fire departments end of this
proposal

Thank you
===
Scott Thompson
Wilton Fire Chief
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